Bailey County and the City of Muleshoe continue to Monitor the Covid 19 virus, commonly called the
Coronavirus. As of May 7, 2020, there have still only been the two positive cases, out of approximately
75 tests administered in Bailey County. Results are still pending on 4 of those tests.

Regarding the recent positive cases at Track Dairy: On May 4™ a team of nurses from the Texas
Department of State Health Services (“DSHS”) went to Track Dairy to test all of the remaining dairy
employees who were exposed to those workers who tested positive. Today, we received word that all
of those tests were negative. We would like to thank Track Dairy’s owners, management, and
employees for cooperating and working with state and local officials to do everything possible to protect
not only their employees, but also the public in general. Track Dairy voluntarily isolated all employees
who could have been exposed; Additionally, they limited all access into and out of the dairy to a select
few, who had no contact with the employees isolated there. Because of these actions and at the
recommendation of DSHS, Track Dairy will resume full operations beginning tomorrow May 8, 2020.

The three employees who tested positive, 2 of which were Bailey County Residents, remain quarantined.



